CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 23, 2008

Minutes

Members Present:  Ellen Friedman, Erin Bardanis, Jeff Kane, Dave Lutes, Dan Crafton, Cheri Lawless, Allan Shaw, Janet DeLonga

Called to order at 7:30

Allan recused himself.

Lycott Environmental – Norfolk Trout Club and George Bentley.   John Clancy – he is responsible for pond management.  Ben Rogers – vice president was present. Mr. Lycott was not here because an agreement was reached that he did not need to be here.  Mr. Clancy does not understand what did we agree to?  He understands a one-year extension was given but would like to review the stipulations and details.  Allan-We would like sediment testing in addition to the regular testing.  One, Sampling in 1st pond that is the large pond that we typically use chemical in.  Secondly, can we start it when there is ice out in the spring? - March?  Dan- we would be analyzing the sediment for the same criteria as the water to show if there is an increase over time of the chemical.  John Clancy – can we request it be in writing so there is no question.  Dan –what method are you using for testing the water?  Mr. Clancy - a diquat test.  Dan - Use same set up you already have.  Pick a couple of spots around the lake.  Make holes an inch or two deep.  Put them all together, mix them up and that would become your sediment sample. Use the same pattern you already have.  Do it at the same time each year so you have two snap shots.   Mr. Clancy asked for an Order of Conditions?  Allan – you have it.  It is an extension form that you would get it.  Form will be ready for distribution for tomorrow.  Janet – March is a usually time for testing. Mr. Clancy we do March so we have a sample before treatment and after treatment.  Cheri – how often are you sampling for herbicide.  Mr. Clancy – we only do a sample after treatment is done late May early June.  Dan – would like to see a documented baseline of herbicide, when they do water sampling then do the soil testing.  Next year before applying herbicide do a soil testing.  That will show if there is a build up or not.  Janet – if give one year extension that brings you to January.  You won’t have info you needed.  Cheri – finalize it we want a sediment sample in March.    Sediment and water sample when you usually do.  

Vote was taken at the last meeting.  Extension signed for one year.  Janet to type letter to send with extension.

Bentley to be continued 
Cosentino – 31 Stop River Road – Russ Waldon AES.  NOI for construction of a garage and extension of driveway.  Original plan has been revised.  Garage was to close to house.  Total disturbance 1,640 in the 100 foot buffer zone.  Mitigation will be one to one.  285 square feet of disturbance in the woods will be restored. Jeff would like something more diverse than just white pine.  Jeff beef up buffer enhancement.  Janet doesn’t feel that she needs to go out again.  Cheri asked the members for comments.  No additional comments.  Need sheet from DEP with number.  Cheri asked for a motion.  Jeff would like to see plant. Allan made motion to continue to Feb. 27th at 7:45 p.m.  Jeff seconded 
161 Dedham Street – Stop River Realty   Norman Gray – Transit Seeding.  Attorney Ted Cannon.  At last hearing he compared comment response in conjunction with a letter from Wetland Strategies.  Tonight he would discuss the issues that were unresolved.
Comment #2 – revised landscape plans.  That has been completed.

Comment #4 – fee – filing fee has been corrected.  Janet believes that is incorrect.
A plan stating that the project can not be located anywhere else without great cost to the applicant.

Comment #11 – WSI trim low brush shows changes in site line

Comment #12 - Protection of mature oak trees has been completed on the plan. 
Comment #13 - WSI recommends more robust plantings - plant where wildflower is.  Applicant accepts that requirement.
John P – Dunn McKenzie – discussed the proposed mitigation on a new plan dated January 14, 2008, revision #5.  

The set backs from the street are still 70 feet.  Allan not happy with 28.9 % disturbance.  Would like to see it less. Can you move the building?  Attorney Cannon – No. Driveways can’t be moved because of intersection.  Drive way is tight it is not functional.  Not economically do able either.  Time to go to ZBA is costly and time management.  Then would have to go back to all other boards.
The applicant was asked if he would consider putting a conservation restriction on the property.  That way if in the future if Mr. Gray decides to sell the property, the mitigation area would be protected.  All parties agree that a conservation restriction is the way to go. 
Lenore White of Wetland Strategies feels the alternative before the commission is the most applicable and economical solutions.  Her only outstanding issue was a question on the storm scepter units.   If there is a conservation restriction, she would caution that the restriction be on both lots.  If approved she would recommend they use the public water supply.  No additional alteration in the river front area because they are over the 10%. That would be it.  You couldn’t come back.  She would recommend monitoring of invasive species.  She would like the commission to receive a status report on an annual basis based on the 21E issues.  
Mr. Gray did ask for permission to clean some of the debris i.e. 2 metal safes along with several other objects.  The commission agreed along with Lenore White.
Abutter Mrs. Whitney – 26 Valley St. Concerned with the outstanding 21E.  She likes the idea of a yearly status report.  She would like to see a licensed site professional has deemed the level of no significant risk exists in the well water or has been achieved in compliance with the MCP.  Cheri the Order of Conditions will state that the well can not be used.  
Cheri - would like a final plan that shows the delineation where the conservation restriction will be.    Allan continued Feb 13 at 8:00.  Seconded by Jeff.  All in favor.
5 Ananlore Circle.  – Kevin Ford from GAF Engineering.  This is filed under the bylaw only –Isolated Land Subject to Flooding.  Jeff asked for area mitigation or buffer enhancement.   He would like to see a visual limitation.  Line of trees.  He would like something other than lawns as lawns tend to creep. He would also like to see a list of plantings.  Mr. Ford explained that the property is very stony.  He suggested using those stones for building a stone wall with plantings in between.   Jeff – that is fine.  House corners have been staked.  Flags have been staked as well.  Cheri asked for any comments.  Will come back with square footage and planting.  Jeff made a motion to continue to Feb. 27 at 8:15.   Dave 2nd.  All in favor.  
17 Pine st. - Allan Quagliari – Lenore White of Wetland Strategies is here to address issues.  Applicant has responded with a new plan and alternatives plan.    Additional mitigation was added.  This is the only practical place for this project.  Riverfront work has been dropped.  Moving the storm water unit is not practical.  It would require much more grading and alteration.  Filing fee has not been cleared (at that time he still owed $900).  All Lenore’s concerns have been satisfied.
Abutter Mrs. Whitney - 26 Valley Street – She has read the alternative analysis and submitted a letter to the commission.   She concurs with Lenore’s findings and she really does support this plan.  
Allan would like some time to review all the material that was submitted yesterday and today.  Janet would like to have all the breakdowns by sections.  Plantings list as well.  There will be 35 plantings.  

Mr. Quagliari explained to the commission that he has a financial obligation by Feb. 1st.  He worked hard to slash the plan and move in good faith.  Could he have a vote tonight? Jeff feels that without saying yes, the commission is leaning toward a favorable vote but not willing to give one until all the material has been reviewed.  Allan - motion to continue to Feb 13 at 8:30.  Jeff 2nd.   All in favor.
The commission voted to move to executive session and then return to regular public hearing.

Dave – informed the commission that there are a couple of pieces of land that the CPC wants to buy.  He would like to be able to go the meeting with a recommendation from conservation.  Wayne Beitler, a representative from The Trustees of Reservations, came before CPC in October about putting agriculture restriction on the Joan Bigelow Farm on the Millis/Norfolk line.  That means they can continue to farm it but the State buys the development rights.  The Trustees of Reservations would like both towns to offer a local match.  It makes the application more attractive.  Dave feels it is a good idea.  CPC has the money.  Dave would like to fill out an application on behalf of the commission.  
The Cronin lot – 54B Grove St.  The appraisal doesn’t take into consideration any of the wetland issues. He would like to tell CPC that until the appraisal reflects the wetland issues, conservation is not for the purchase.

Janet –Can you have an irrigation well in the 50 – 100 ft. buffer?  Jeff – what are the state regulations?

Allan made a motion to adjourned.10:30 seconded by Erin.

________________________,

Erin Bardanis, Clerk
